
 
          

 

To: Gino Betts, Interim OPA Director  
CC: Daniel Okada, OPA Investigations Supervisor  
From: Sienna Hiller, OIG Policy Analyst 
Date: September 9, 2024 
Re:  Partial Certification Memo for Case Number: 2024OPA-0152 

 
Partial Certification Memo   

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case number 2024OPA-0152.   

The subject of the incident provided a statement to their supervisor and submitted an OPA complaint 
regarding the incident. In their complaint, the subjected alleged harassment, intimidation, and racial 
profiling. The subject was not listed as a Complainant, and OPA did not address the allegation of racial 
profiling in their investigation. 

Accordingly, OIG can certify this case as Objective and Timely but not Thorough.       

 

Respectfully,  

 

_________________________ 

Sienna Hiller, OIG Policy Analyst  

                           


